SIT Meeting – July 11, 2013
Members Present:  Anna King, Stephanie Ott, Becky Pope, Mandy Williamson, Susan Savage, Marylee Sease and Ann Trader
Items of Discussion:
1. Quotes: We finalized our choices of various fonts and layouts for the hallway quotes. The local Hazelwood sign company, A-Z Signs, will make/hang these quotes for us. Stephanie Ott has taken the lead on this project. Thank you!
2. Cabinet: We discussed the design for the cabinet that will go in the entryway of the school. This cabinet will be for “Friends of HES” and display the names of our donors for TLIM.
3. Grants: We had a discussion about grants. Mrs. Savage mentioned the Cherokee Foundation Grant and we may apply for this one, as well. Becky Pope is continuing to look for more grant options.
4. TLIM: West Swain Elementary is implementing The Leader in Me. Mrs. Savage met with their principal and April Spenser from WRESA. They are discussing ways we can partner with their school on some team-building activities related to our study of TLIM. 
5. Fundraising ideas for TLIM: Be thinking about ideas for special fundraising for TLIM.
6. Sock Hops: We plan to look into how we do the music/lights/DJ for these dances in order to maximize our profits.

7. Grade Level Meetings during the first two weeks of school: Teachers should share with parents information about TLIM at their meetings and encourage supporting this effort with any donation.

8. Schedule: We went over the latest draft of the master schedule and are working on making final changes.
9. Title I: We discussed the current standing with the Title I budget. Plans are still being worked out with regard to the part time positions.
10. Benchmarking: The county is looking at using Case 21 for the 18 and 27 week assessments for 2nd-5th grades (note: 5th grades will have 9, 18, and 27 week and a comprehensive test for science). This purchase will also include access to the item banks for these grade levels. 
11. mClass: The county will not be funding mClass for 4th and 5th grades, even the lowest 20%. Therefore, we discussed the purchase of mClass and decided that we will pay for the subscription for the students in 4th and 5th who are on or below grade level.
12. Cursive Writing: In our county, the decision was made that lower case cursive will be taught after Christmas in 2nd grade and will continue being taught through 3rd grade. Then, all assignments (written assignments that are published, shared, or turned in to teachers) in 4th and 5th grade will be done in cursive. This is so we are in compliance with state law.
13. Multiplication Facts: Students will continue to memorize multiplication facts to support their math fact fluency and calculations. This is also based on the new state law.
14. Decorating Update: 
a. Bulletin Boards: will update them and move one outside of Mrs. Conner’s office
b. Wall Paintings: in progress
c. Cafeteria Painting: in progress
d. Plants: many of them need to be repotted or relocated 

e. Cafeteria: cabinets have been added, the school pledge banner will be hung about the dish window, 7 Habits painting will soon begin with Rosemary Rogers taking the lead, she will be recruiting painters
f. 7 Habits Tree: Julie Buchanan has begun the 7 Habits mural outside the gym

15. Advisory Roles: We have the elected School Improvement Team “SIT” and will now have the following committee:
 
a. Principal’s Advisory Committee “PAC” (this committee will take the place of the Leadership Team): The chairperson for each grade or team will also be the PAC representative.
16. ETC Committee: We discussed ideas about increasing participation in serving on ETC, as well as encouraging faculty/staff contributions to our fund. We would like to increase accountability and the sharing of information with all of the faculty and staff. We will discuss this again as we start the new school year.
17. Student and Staff Handbooks: We made revisions to Section 30 in the Staff Handbook and added Section 29 in the Student Handbook regarding parties and celebrations. We revised Section 33 of the Student Handbook regarding the use of e-readers in 3rd, 4th and 5th grades. Revised Section 8 of the Staff Handbook regarding team meeting times.
18. PlanBook: Mrs. Savage will send out a survey to faculty regarding interest in using the online lesson plan resource planbook.com. Based on the feedback from the survey, we will decide whether or not to purchase a subscription. 
19. Awards: We discussed this program and the grade levels participating, developing common guidelines for 3rd-5th grades, and including a limit on tardies and dismissals. The details will be finalized when the grade levels meet later this summer and will be implemented beginning this school year, 2013-14. The PAWS award should be aligned with the Seven Habits.

Next Meeting – Monday, August 5th at 8:30 am 
Submitted by AnnTrader
